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If you are able to become more       
involved you might consider attending 
our monthly meetings. You might also 
want to join a committee or volunteer 
to be a building rep. Please encourage 
your colleagues to read their union 
communications and to check out our 
website at http://rcgboces.ny.aft.org/ 
or our Twitter (@BocesRCG) https://
twitter.com/bocesrcg .Twitter is a great 
way for us to pass along important 
communication coming from NYSUT 
and to keep membership informed on 
the latest developments with NY State 
Ed. Dept. Finally, keep informed on 
developments within Questar and make 
your voices heard. A great way to do 
this is through participation in the Town 
Halls where information is disseminated 
and questions are addressed.  

We value your input and ideas. Thank 
you for your continued support and 
participation. We are, after all, stronger 
together. 

In Solidarity, 

Joal Bova 

President, RCG BOCES Teachers’      
Association 

Spring has arrived and if you are like me 
you can not wait to be outdoors. This 
Spring we also have the hope that life 
will slowly emerge from its COVID Win-
ter and begin to return to some sem-
blance of normalcy. We have much to 
be thankful for and many accomplish-
ments that we can be proud of. This has 
not been an easy year but here we are... 
We have managed to open our pro-
grams and have delivered to our stu-
dents the best that we have to offer. 
Recently two of our own, Amy Gillett, a 
Criminal Justice teacher and Beth St. 
Claire-Bedell, a Special Education teach-
er, were recognized by WNYT as Top 
Teachers in our area. Congratulations to 
both of you! It is always nice when edu-
cators are acknowledged. Even more so 
when they are two of our own! 

In a year marked by social distancing 
and isolation, a sense of community has 
been more important than ever. One of 
the things I miss the most is being able 
to congregate in the lunch room or 
sitting with my colleagues during a staff 
meeting. Many of our programs share a 
sense of camaraderie which has been 
difficult to maintain under these circum-

stances. We need to remind ourselves 
that we are stronger together. 

That phrase has been repeated in  
Association communications all year. It 
appeared on the face masks we dis-
tributed in the Fall and was part of my 
opening remarks and many communi-
cations since. We have come back to it 
so often because it is true.  

I ask that you take some time to    
ponder how we can strengthen our 
Association. A survey was recently 
sent   regarding Association            
participation and communication. If 
you haven’t completed it yet, please 
do so. In  addition to dealing with the 
pandemic we are also in the process of 
contract negotiations. Communication 
and participation is more important 
than ever.   

Participation in the Association can 
take many forms. Start with reading 
and understanding your contract. It is 
important to know what it says, and 
just as importantly, to know what it 
does not say. Many issues that come 
up are not contractual, but when our 
Association is strong our voice carries 
weight.  

                               STRONGER TOGETHER        

Pro athletes do it... why can’t we? 

NYSUT and allies call for more 

COVID testing in schools 

No matter how you feel about Tom 

Brady you gotta give him credit. He 

was the last man standing during a 

football season that might never 

have happened, due to the COVID-

19 pandemic. 

It wasn’t his offensive line, however, 

that saved the season; it was his 

union. 

“Everybody loves football in    

America,” said DeMaurice Smith, 

executive director of the National 

Football League Players              

Association. “But this year, it took 

the most herculean effort I’ve ever 

been a part of to mount and    

complete a 256-game schedule in a 

sport where grown men wrestle 

with each other, and to crown a 

Super Bowl champion.” 

Smith joined NYSUT for a virtual 

news conference Thursday on the  
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importance of ramping up COVID 

testing in school districts across w 

York in order to open safely.  

Author:  Ned Hoskin  

 

Read the full article here:  

https://www.nysut.org/

news/2021/march/covid-testing  
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Article 6: Salary 

6.3 Early Retirement Incentive 

A. An employee, having served at 
least ten years with the Agency, 
who retires during the term of 
this agreement pursuant to the 
rules and regulations of the NYS 
Teachers’ Retirement System or 
the NYS and Local Employees 
Retirement System during the 
first three years of retirement 
eligibility without penalty, shall 
receive $15,000 minus $40.00 

multiplied by the difference   
between the number of days of 
sick leave he or she has          
accumulated and 170 days    
provided such employee had 
180 sick days or ore of accumu-
lated sick leave at the            
commencement of the last year 
of his or her employment prior 

to retirement.  

B. An employee having served at 
least 10 years with the Agency 
who retires during the term of 
this Agreement pursuant to the 
rules and regulations of the NYS 

Teachers Retirement System 
or the NYS and Local        
Employees Retirement     
System during the first three 
years of retirement eligibility 
without penalty with less 
than 180 days of sick leave 
accumulated shall receive 
$15,000 minus $40          
multiplied by the difference 
between the number of days 
of sick leave he or she has 

accumulated and 180.  

The bill is expected to cut child poverty in half, 

extend a lifeline to unemployed people, help fami-

lies pay their bills and keep a roof over their heads, 

help states and local communities maintain public 

safety services, save jobs, and safely reopen 

schools. 

“This plan is quite literally a lifeline for an economy 

that desperately needs one,” says AFT President 

Randi Weingarten. “Since the beginning of the 

pandemic, we have lost more than half a million 

jobs in public education and more than 100,000 

jobs in healthcare. This is what government looks 

like when it takes swift action to care for us all.” 

Working people and their 

advocates are breathing a collective sigh of 

relief after the Senate passed the American 

Rescue Plan March 6. Once signed into law, 

this powerful piece of legislation will provide 

much-needed assistance to accelerate COVID-

19 testing and vaccination programs and to get 

money to families struggling with job loss, food 

insecurity, the threat of homelessness and 

other challenges related to the pandemic. 

Funds could start flowing as early as next 

week.   

The relief built into the American Rescue Plan is on its 

way because of hardworking advocates like union 

members and their coalition partners, who relentlessly 

called legislators, wrote petitions and led campaigns to 

articulate the need and provide help to the American 

people. The AFT was a leader in this massive movement 

that included other unions, education advocates, par-

ents, champions of racial and socioeconomic equity, 

and so many others working to provide basic support to 

working families, schoolchildren and the communities 

where AFT members live and work. 

Read the full story here: https://www.aft.org/news/

senate-passes-19-trillion-relief-what-it-means-aft-

members 

Know Your Contract 

Senate passes $1.9 trillion in relief: What it means for AFT members 

Shared Success 
“It always seems impossible, until it’s done”  ~Nelson Mandela 

academic environment. Students partici-

pate in both workshops and classroom 
instruction, in addition to developing a 

portfolio and/or preparing the audition 
materials needed to apply to a college 

arts program. 
  

New Visions students also gain valuable 

insight into career options by working 
directly with local visual and performing 

artists such as jewelry designers, photog-
raphers, dancers and actors and through 

visiting art galleries and attending live 
theater productions. Furthermore, they 

conceptualize and compose professional-

quality work in a variety of media– from 
recording a CD to writing, directing and 

filming a movie using state-of-the-art 
editing equipment.  In the spring,  

Being a performer during Covid is no easy 

feat; social distancing, mask-wearing, and 
the need to sanitize all shared materials 

have made live performance nearly im-
possible. But the students of the New 

Visions: Visual & Performing Arts program 
have been determined to share their 

talents in spite of the many obstacles.  

  
The New Visions: Visual & Performing 

Arts program is designed to provide high 
school seniors with opportunities to ex-

plore a wide array of careers in the visual 
and performing arts. Based at The Arts 

Center of the Capital Region in historic 

downtown Troy, the program blends an 
integrated curriculum in college-level 

English, music, art, theatre and film stud-
ies with hands-on experience in a creative 
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students showcase their artwork in the 

Student/Faculty Gallery at The Arts 
Center and write and perform a live 

theatre production. 

I was extremely unsure of the probabil-

ity of getting most of these tasks ac-
complished during a pandemic...until I 

met with my students on the first day 
of school. Their energy,   enthusiasm, 

determination, (and all-important un-

derstanding of           technology!) en-
sured that not even a pandemic would 

keep them from realizing their poten-
tial! 

 

Peg Danner Frank, Program Instructor 

New Visions:  Visual & Performing Arts  

https://www.aft.org/news/senate-passes-19-trillion-relief-what-it-means-aft-members
https://www.aft.org/news/senate-passes-19-trillion-relief-what-it-means-aft-members
https://www.aft.org/news/senate-passes-19-trillion-relief-what-it-means-aft-members


3 



4 



5 



6 


